Applying for North Carolina Licensure

The attached forms must be turned in to the Reich College of Education Licensure Department in order to have your licensure paperwork submitted to NCDPI.

Fill out Form A “Application for a North Carolina License” completely, and sign.

Include $55.00 payment. 

To pay by check or money order, make the payment to NCDPI (North Carolina Department of Public Instruction). If you are submitting paperwork more than 3 months before you will graduate, use a money order or the attached Credit Card Payment Authorization form. DPI will refuse “stale” checks that are over six months old. 

To pay by credit card, complete the attached Credit Card Payment Authorization Form. 

If your degree requires Praxis II or SLLA (School Leadership Licensure Administration) scores and they are not on file at ASU, please include a copy of your score report. Feel free to call or email and check if you aren’t positive that we have your scores. Praxis is very slow to report scores to us. 

If this is your first North Carolina teaching license, and you did your undergraduate work at a university other than ASU, we will need your official undergraduate transcripts. You must arrange for your undergraduate university to send them to my attention at the address below. Please include a note letting me know that your transcripts are being forwarded to me. 

Certification-Only Individuals: Fill out Transcript Release Form and attach a check made out to ASU for $5.00 for your ASU transcripts.

Send documents to:
Jean Edwards

ASU-RCOE 

ASU P.O. Box 32038

Boone, NC  28608

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 828-262-6891, or by email at  HYPERLINK "mailto:edwardsjk@appstate.edu" edwardsjk@appstate.edu
( Please keep in mind that it takes 6-8 weeks from the date degrees are conferred for the paperwork to be processed and for you to receive your license.  If you complete your program during the summer, your degree will be conferred after the end of second session.

( DPI has a cut-off date of July 1. If you are a spring graduate, we must receive all necessary paperwork and fees at least 3 weeks prior to July 1 in order for us to get your paperwork to DPI by their cut-off date. Otherwise your license will be issued effective July 1 or later and it may affect pay increases. Contact your Human Resources department for more information regarding your pay increase. 
